
Our Mid-Year Stats and a 
Summer Intern Farewell

For more information about CTLP, or to make a donation, 
please visit our website at www.ctlp.org

We would like to express our appreciation for
their hard work, their friendly spirit, and for
truly caring for CTLP's clients. Thank you,
Yerin and Brady, for making a difference in the
lives of our clients!

Farewell to Our Summer Interns!

Our Mid-Year Stats

This summer, we had the pleasure of working with two law
student interns – Yerin Kim from the University of Virginia
and Brady Biggs from the University of Richmond. During
their time with CTLP, Yerin and Brady conducted intake
interviews, advised clients, assisted on issues with the
Virginia Department of Taxation and represented clients
before the Internal Revenue Service. They also participated
in outreach events and networking luncheons where they
visited the IRS Chief Counsel Office in Richmond and the
Virginia Department of Taxation, among others. To read
Yerin and Brady's reflections about their experiences at
CTLP, please visit www.ctlp.org/legal-internship.

We’ve been busy! We are happy to share our stats for the first half of 2023:

384 taxpayers represented in 
income tax controversy cases

224 cases involved more than 
one tax year

88  cases involved representation 
of ESL taxpayers

123 cases  included a state tax 
issue

$155,187.82 dollars refunded in 
cash to taxpayers

32 total outreach activities to low 
income & ESL taxpayers and other 
service providers

26 educational presentations  to 1,452 
total attendees

245 one-one consultations to low 
income and/or ESL taxpayers

212 hours of service provided by 
volunteers

$151, 497.05 reduction in tax liabilities, 
penalties, and interest
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